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Dear Parents and Staff,

As you know, we have been working closely with the Wayne County Health Department to monitor local COVID-19 cases
and positivity rates, as well as safety strategies in place in our schools. According to the County, both the number of
COVID-19 cases and the positivity rate in Wayne County are increasing significantly.

While we have not seen any new cases in Wyandotte Public Schools, we are watching the community cases closely and
actively gathering guidance from the County. At the same time, school safety is a community effort. We know that in-
person classes are the best way for our students to learn, and benefit students’ social, emotional and academic growth,
and we are doing all we can to keep our schools open for all those who choose the face-to-face option. However, we can
only control the mitigation practices and safety measures in place in our schools. We rely on our entire school
community to work together to prevent the spread.

You might ask why with such high numbers, the schools have not shut down? The answer is the positive cases are
happening outside of the schools. | encourage you to continue to have frequent conversations with your children about
COVID-19 safety. We know it’s hard, but when possible, stay away from large gatherings and other indoor activities that
increase the spread of COVID-19.

We are working closely with the County to determine next steps when positive cases arise. As a clarifying point, a school
will close when two students test positive, from a direct transmission from the school. We had one elementary school
that had 2 cases, yet they both came from outside the school so the school did not close. This was upon the
recommendation of the Health Department. Should the state return to Phase 3, we are required to pause face-to-face
learning and shift exclusively to remote learning. We have a plan in place and are confident in our ability to switch to
remote learning, should the need arise.

In the meantime, we will remain vigilant as we continue to utilize the safety practices that we know are working in our
schools. Thank you for your continued partnership and patience during this time.

Sincerely,

Catherine M. Cost, Ed.D.
Superintendent

639 Oak Street ® Wyandotte, Michigan ® 48192 e 734.759.5000 e FAX 734.759.6009ewww.wyandotte.org

Itis the policy of the Wyandotte Board of Education that no person shall, on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin or ancestry, sex, age, disability, height, weight, or marital status be excluded from participation
in, be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination with respect to any educational program, activity, or employment.




